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January
12 Tue Marcham Society, All Saints’ Church, 7.45pm 7
13 Wed Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Duffield 

Place, 7.30pm 
3

14 Thur Midweek Walk, The Swan Inn, Ascott-under-
Wychwood, 12.30pm lunch /1.30pm walk

7

20 Wed Deadline for articles, notices and reports for 
next issue of MADNews

21 Thur Marcham WI, Denman College, 7.30pm 7
22 Fri MP’s Surgery, Faringdon, 5.30-7pm 3

31 Sun Marcham Remembered deadline for 
collecting free copies

9

31 Sun Deadline for nominations for Marcham 
Parishioner of the Year

3

february
5 Fri MP’s Surgery, Wantage Civic Hall, 5.30-7pm 3
5 Fri Marcham Players Presents ‘With Great 

Pleasure’, Manor Farm, 7.30pm
7

9 Tue Marcham Society, All Saints’ Church, 7.45pm 7
19 Fri Marcham Players’ AGM, All Saint’s Church, 

7.30pm
7

2009 as seen in MADNews
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Marcham Parish 
Council News 
Parishioner of the Year Award
For the past few years the Council has 
awarded a Parishioner of the Year Award to 
a local person or people who had devoted 
much time and energy working within 
the community.  There are many people 
who would be worthy recipients, and the 
Council is now inviting nominations for 
the next award.  Would anyone who wishes 
to submit a nomination, please contact the 
clerk, whose details appear below, sending 
a short statement of not more than 200 
words, as to who he/she wishes to nominate 
and the reasons why the person(s)  should 
receive the award.  The deadline for receipt 
of nominations is 31st January, 2010.
A415 – Newbridge
The Parish Council has written to the 
County Council regarding its proposals to 
construct a new bridge at Newbridge.  The 
proposal is for a two laned road controlled 
by traffic lights which means only one lane 
of traffic moving at once, as is the case at 
the moment.  The main concern for the 
village is the increase in HGVs that could 
result.  The Council has asked that the A415 
be looked at as a whole and the Marcham 
Bypass not be forgotten as part of the  East/
West route in Oxfordshire.

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/newbridge.
The Anson Trust – Village Facilities
Some members of the Council were able to 
meet with the Trustees.  The Trust is still 
looking at the proposals for new facilities, 
and it is therefore difficult for the Council 
to plan further, until it has more information 
from the Trust as to what its plans are.
Additional rubbish
Christmas is a time when we all seem to 
accumulate extra packaging and items 
for the dustbin and recycling bin.  Please 
take note of the re-arranged collection 
days over the holiday period and do not 
put your refuse and recycling boxes out 
too early.  This applies too for the usual 
Monday collection, when bags should be 
at the kerbside by 7.00 a.m. on the day of 
collection, or at the earliest the evening 
before. 

Date of Next Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 13 Jan 2010 at 7.30pm. in the 
residents’ lounge, Duffield Place.

Clerk to the Council: Mrs. L. Martin, 
90 Howard Cornish Rd, 01865 391833
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Chairman, Council 
members and Clerk wish 

everyone a happy new year.

MP’s Surgery wth Ed Vaizey
5.30-7.00pm, unless stated otherwise
22 Jan Faringdon, Pump House
5 Feb Wantage, Civic Hall
19 Mar Wallingford, Town Hall
9 Apr Faringdon, Pump House
Contact Ed Vaizey by

Post The House of Commons, 
London SW1A OAA

E-mail vaizeye@parliament.uk
Web www.vaizey.com
Tel 0207 219 6350

Happy New Year
to all readers of MADNews
whether near or far away.

Wishing you health and 
happiness for 2010

Until next time

Holiday Waste Collections
Please ensure your rubbish bags 
aren’t left vulnerable to animal and/or 
bird attack.

Normal Day Will be…
Fri 25 Dec Tue 29 Dec
Mon 28 Dec Wed 30 Dec
Tue 29 Dec Thur 31 Dec
Wed 30 Dec Mon 4 Jan
Thur 31 Dec Tue 5 Jan
Fri 1 Jan Wed 6 Jan
Mon 4 Jan Thur 7 Jan
Tue 5 Jan Fri 8 Jan
Wed 6 Jan Sat 9 Jan
Thur 7 Jan Mon 11 Jan
Fri 8 Jan Tue 12 Jan
Mon 11 Jan Wed 13 Jan
Tue 12 Jan Thur 14 Jan
Wed 13 Jan Fri 15 Jan
Thur 14 Jan Sat 16 Jan
Fri 15 Jan Mon 18 Jan
Mon 18 Jan Tue 19 Jan
Tue 19 Jan Wed 20 Jan
Wed 20 Jan Thur 21 Jan
Thur 21 Jan Fri 22 Jan
Fri 22 Jan Sat 23 Jan

For Sale
Brother Multifunction Inkjet •	
Printer (fax / Scanner / Photocopier 
(with 8 spare cartridges worth £50) 
- £75 inc cartridges

Panasonic Digital TV 27” 5 yrs old •	
very good condition £75

Manual Tile Cutter barely used £8•	

Bath/ Shower Mixer tap in Chrome •	
and Gold £10

Residential Letting Lawpack £5•	

Phone 391881
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To contact the Anson Trust 
directly you can email or 
write to
8 Hyde Copse,  Marcham OX13 6PT
ansontrustmarcham@yahoo.co.uk

Dear Editor
The level of interest shown at the 16 October 
public meeting was encouraging.  We are 
indebted to Ed Vaizey for initiating it and 
taking the time out of his busy schedule 
to chair it.  We are sure everyone there 
was impressed with the way Ed handled 
the meeting and encouraged a spirit of 
cooperation.
A 16-page record of the meeting has been 
placed on the MADNews web site for all 
to read.  Several who spoke at the meeting 
were keen to explore alternative ideas that 
might avoid the proposed developments 
both on Hyde Copse and the Anson Field.
There seemed to be little enthusiasm among 
the 140 or so who attended for the proposed 
developments.  There was however plenty 
of respect for the commitment shown by 
the Anson Trustees and the patient way that 
Mike Hoath handled the numerous points 
requiring a response from him as Trust 
spokesman for the evening. It was stressed 
that although the Trust is not bound to 
consult with the village, any proposals that 
the Trust take to the Charities Commission 
will only gain their approval if the Trust 
can demonstrate clear support from the 
majority of the village.  As Jane Hanna 
reported last year: significant support 
from the village would also need to be 
demonstrated in order to obtain planning 
permission for facilities on Hyde Copse.
It was also explained that the Trust is 
running short of funds quite quickly now 
and they only have a few months to finalise 
their proposals.  They spoke about wanting 
to commence public consultation as soon 
as they can but also about the difficulty of 
fitting this in around the planning process 
with its tightly defined time scales.  The 
message to the whole village must be to 
take every opportunity to make your views 
clear to the Trust and the Parish Council 
and in the pages of MAD News.  Do not 
wait to be asked for your opinion, however 
if there is a public consultation, as hoped, 
then respond quickly and do not leave it to 
others to speak for you.  Read the record 
of the meeting if you can.  Your views are 
essential to ensure that the Trust do not 
set off on a course of action that could be 
generally unpopular and irreversible.
Bob Anderson 
(on behalf of Neighbours Around the Field) 
http://www.ansontrust.co.uk

ED VAIZEY WRITES...
The New Year is a good 
chance to look at what 
the issues our local area 
will be facing in months 
to come.
There are still some 
major infrastructure 
issues facing the local 
area. The reservoir 
public enquiry is due to start in the spring. 
Neither the district council nor local 
pressure groups have the resources to take 
on fully Thames Water, and I have asked 
the Government to provide funds for this.  
Personally, I think the reservoir is less likely 
to happen, mainly because Thames Water 
does not have the resources currently to 
build it.  But I also think that the alternative 
options seem more and more viable.
The other issue is the incinerator, near 
Didcot.  This has been on the back burner 
since the County Council turned down 
the planning application, but it remains 
an issue that needs to be monitored very 
closely.
Then there is housing.  The development 
of 2,500 houses in Grove is back on, as 
property developers emerge from the 
credit crunch. We now learn that Wantage 
will be the site for 1500 homes, making a 
total of 4,000 for the area.  Personally I 
do not think Wantage and Grove can take 
that much development, even if it is spread 
over nearly two decades.  It means growth 
of almost 50 per cent.
Didcot will also see some 3,500 houses, 
and there are more planned for the north 
of the town. And Wallingford is fighting an 
additional 750 houses. And there is the 
constant worry of the expanion of Swindon 
to the east, which will affect villages around 
Faringdon, though I think this threat is 
receding.
All in all, this is huge and unprecedented 
development for our area.  While we need 
new homes, we do not need them on this 
scale. And it is ironic that local villages, 
that need and want a few extra homes, 
are consistently turned down when they 
ask for them.  The system is completely 
bonkers.
Transport is another issue that will take 
up my time.  I am campaigning for the re-
opening of Wantage Road station, and also 
want the improvement of Didcot station to 
be used as a chance to enhance the Didcot 
Railway Centre as a tourist attraction.  I 
have saved some of the train service 
in Appleford, and continue to represent 
commuters worried about high rail fares 
and car park charges.
Then there are numerous local issues, 
such as the future of Wantage cinema, 
which I will continue to be involved in, 
as well as issues specific to individual 
constituents, such as benefit and child 
support payments, housing and health 
waiting lists and numerous other matters.
Ed Vaizey, MP Wantage (Con)

Dear Editor
One late afternoon recently when it was 
already getting dark (the street lights were 
on), I was walking our dog round the fields 
north of the village, when I heard a faint cry 
for “help”. Further along the path we were 
on, I noticed a small boy on the ground 
being guarded by a dog, unleashed.
On approaching I asked if he was alright 
to be informed that he had stumbled over a 
hole in the ground and that he was in pain, 
his ankle and leg being twisted.
With difficulty I was able to get him on to 
his feet, supporting him whilst at the same 
time re-leashing his dog, keeping my own 
hound on a long lead, his on a short lead 
and thus this brave little fellow led us all to 
his home and safety.
I was astonished when, during our slow, and 
for him painful walk, he told me that at least 
one person had passed him, refusing help.
It concerned me that such an even could 
have happened. I mentioned this to two 
senior adult friends, one male the other 
female; neither showed surprise as in their 
view, the recent paedophile paranoia has, in 
some cases, led to adults avoiding contact 
with children.
If this is so, what is our world coming to?
Name and address supplied

Dear Editor
The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal
The appeal in Marcham, 
Frilford and Garford 
raised £3,454.13, a 
new record. Very many 
thanks to everyone 
who contributed and 
had the poppies for 
sale on their premised. 
A big “Thank You” also to the other 12 
house-to-house collectors who agree so 
very willingly to help me every year, our 
house-to-house collection raised £997.31. 
No doubt with Afghanistan so constantly in 
the news this has made more people aware 
of the work of the Royal British Legion.
Susan Spurgeon

Dear Editor
I would like to wish the residents of 
Parkside a happier new year for 2010 as 
many of us have been coping with the 
parting of loved ones and illness in the 
last year or so and I hope that we have a 
brighter and happier year to come. I hope 
that our neighbourly spirit stays strong and 
I wish all my neighbours all the best. 
Nicola (No 13)
Dear Editor
We have six hens regularly free-ranging 
in our garden at Hyde Farm House. 
Unfortunately we have not found any eggs! 
Does anyone own them?
Claire 01865 391391
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next meeting
7.30pm Thursday 21 January

Stranger in the House
Julie Summers

Bring and Buy and Dutch Auction
Denman College: Teaching Block

Visitors welcome - £3 voluntary contribution
Contacts for: 	S onia Edwards	 01865 391442
more information	 Christine Whild	 01865 391270

Happy New Year to all members of 
Marcham WI and all readers of MAD News.

Our programme for this year begins with an excellent 
speaker back for a second time by popular demand. Julie 
Summers is a local author and modern historian and her 
talk to us is “Stranger in the House”. This is the title of her 
most recent book about the aftermath of World War Two 
based on personal family experience and contributions 
from WI members from all over Oxfordshire.
There will also be a bumper “Bring and Buy” of unwanted 
Christmas presents as well as a Dutch auction.
Future Events
Jan 29th	 Pig Industry In Europe And Cooking 

Demonstration
Feb 15th	 Day Of Dance In Oxford
Feb 23rd	 Come To Italy Day 

Marcham WI
November 2009

Sunshine Club
We have now broken up for the Christmas season after our 
Christmas lunch at the Crown and Thistle. We return to club 
on 4th January - anyone who would like to  join us would be 
most welcome.
For more information phone 01865 391536. 
Maureen (Mo) Tidbury, Chairlady

Marcham Society MIDWEEK Walk
Thursday, January 14th 2010. 
For this month’s walk we will visit Ascott-under-Westwood, a few 
miles west of Charlbury. We will meet at the Swan Inn (Map Ref 
SP301188) at 12.30pm for lunch or 1.30pm for the walk of about 
3½ miles in the Evenlode valley with a possible short extension to 
see the site of Ascott’s second (!) castle.
New walkers are very welcome - start the year in good company. 
Members free, non-members £1. Ring Eric Dunford on 391439 for 
lifts and details.

Marcham Society Annual Lecture
Gig Thomas 

Miracles & Disasters:  
The story of Vila Maninga

All Saints’ Church Tuesday 12th January 2009, 7.45pm
Next meeting  9th February 2010     

Mark Davies: Oxford’s Historic Waterways:  
from Legend to Leisure 

Non-members £2 or use your free token	 www.marchamsociety.org.uk
Further details: Sheila Dunford (391439) or Judith Fontaine (391275)

MARCHAM CRICKET CLUB
The first Oxfordshire Cricket Association 2010 
Season fixure is on 1st May.Marcham 2nd XI 
is echeduled to play Chadlington 2nd XI. The 
1st XI is away at Great Horwood on that date. 
More information will be given regarding 2010 
Fixtures in due course.
Information relating to Marcham CC (including playing for, or 
umpiring on behalf of the Club) may be obtained from Graham 
Hill (391415) or Terry Whittaker (391317).    
CSB

MSSSC: Marcham Sports, Scouts & Social Club
The pavilion & field off 

Morland Road
Bar Open Every Friday Night Don’t forget the bar is now open 
every Friday night and every week there will be at least one 
guest real ale available. The club is also open every Saturday 
after football or cricket. 

Support your local teams.
We look forward to 

seeing you at the club
For more info contact Geoff Dix, secretary  

on 391577 or geoff.dix@hotmail.com

Marcham Players
Following our very successful 
evening last month with the Oxford 
Waits, we were pleased to give   a 
cheque for £300 to the Marcham 
Moldova Lifeline committee - we 
know it will be targeted to those in 
real need.
As mentioned in last month’s issue, we will be holding 
another “With Great Pleasure” evening in the Board Room at 
Manor Farm on Friday 5th February from 7.30.  The theme is 
again favourite childhood books - we had so many prepared 
readings last time we only used half.  We would  very much 
like to involve actual children with their favourites – if there 
are any out there who would like to come along with their 
parents – please ring Joey Maclean (391242) up to a week 
before.
We had planned to have a special evening in January to talk 
about “The Future of Marcham Players” but decided it is hard 
enough getting people out once on a cold dark winter’s night, 
let alone twice! So instead a structured discussion will take 
place after the business bit at the Annual General Meeting, 
which will be held in the church on Friday 19th February, 
from 7.30pm. As usual, there will be time for refreshments 
and socialising. We look forward to seeing you there
Any enquiries about us will be willingly answered by our Secretary, 
Joey, on 01865 391242 or, Dave Hutchinson on 01865 391964.
w w w . m a r c h a m p l a y e r s . c o . u k

Marcham Remembered is on sale at all Marcham Society meetings - have you got your free copy yet?
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Free copies can be collected using your token from any of the 
following places where the books are also on sale at £10.

Marcham Post Office 
9.30-13.30 Mon-Fri

Marcham Society 
meetings 

Cumbers Farm Shop 
10.00-13.00 Mon-Sat

Elwes Road 
phone 391746

Frilford Road  
phone 391372

The Farthings 
phone 391420

Frilford  
phone 391242

Garford  
phone 391280

Tubney  
phone 390483

One free copy per household

Books will continue to be on sale at Marcham Society meetings, Marcham 
Post Office, Cumbers Farm Shop and bookshops in Abingdon after January.

MARCHAM REMEMBERED
A village in pictures

Have you collected your free copy? 
Offer valid only until 31 January

ACROSS
1 Young animal (4)
4 He has come to 
    Abingdon (3.4)
8 What explorers 
        cover (4.3.3)
10 Myself (2)
11 Leave (2)
12 Direction (7)
15 Mimic (3)
17 Seasonal service (11)
18 Digit (3)
20 Always (7)
22 People at Denman (2)
23 Small saint (2)
24 Village near Grove (10)
26 Thrift (7)
27 Place for skating (4)

DOWN
2 Part of a car (4)
3 Game for many players (5)
5 Village near Appleford (4.9)
6 Beer (3)
7 Over (5)
9 Odd (7)
10 Encountered (3)
13 see 14
14 & 13 Where to see 4 (3.7)
15 Everybody (3)
16 School subject (2)
17 Cobalt (2)
18 Part of the church (5)
19 Not in (3)
21 Less common (5)
23 Part of the leg (4)
25 Self (3)

Crimestoppers - helps you fight crime
Some people with information about crime or criminals don’t 
want to get involved with police. They may know something 
about a family member, neighbour, or work colleague they 
may be afraid of reprisals. But those fears and concerns 
need not stop them reporting what they know. By calling the 
independent Crimestoppers charity on 0800 555 111 they can 
pass on information anonymously. No caller is asked for their 
name and no call is traced or recorded. But the information 
received through Crimestoppers does help to solve crime. 
Since Crimestoppers was set up in the Thames Valley 
in 1999, 16,000 callers have given valuable intelligence 
anonymously and as a result more than 1,800 people have 
been arrested and charged. Their offences ranged from 
murder, arson and serious assault to drink driving, theft and 
vandalism. The largest number of calls is about drug dealing 
which still remains a major problem. Nationally, an average 
of 19 arrests are made each day and one person four days 
is charged with murder – all as a direct result of anonymous 
calls to Crimestoppers.
In many cases, the piece of information given by an 
anonymous caller is the final piece jigsaw of intelligence and 
the police rate the material provided from Crimestoppers as 
being very significant to them.
Of course it is always best to speak directly to the police, to 
make a statement and willing to appear in court as a witness. 
But it is a fact that many people don’t want get involved so, 
for them, Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 is the alternative to 
speaking the police. Whatever the situation, the police can’t 
solve crime alone and those who Crimestoppers 0800 555 
111 anonymously are helping to make communities safer.
More information can be obtained from 

www.crimestoppers-uk.org
and there is a special web site for young people: 

www.shadowcs.co.uk
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Abingdon College & District
Film Society

21 weekly screenings • comedy • drama
some old, many new • talks • special events

Free brochure: Ab 522163 or info@abfilms.org.uk
2005-6 winners “best programme of films”

(British Federation of Film Societies awards)
www.abfilms.org.uk  Reg. Charity 292723

Y O U R  L O C A L  K I T C H E N  C O M P A N Y

5 REASONS TO CALL
Quality of work guaranteed•	
Completely project managed from start to finish•	
All trades under one roof, based in Cumnor•	
No more ringing round•	
You go to work, hassle-free•	

•	
“Work excellent! Thank you for a job well done, very 
impressed with Swedemade. Many thanks” Mrs Wynn

Call SWEDEMADE now on 01865 864636
Or visit our website www.swedemade.co.uk

Come and see us at Bradley Farm, Cumnor
(please phone for an appointment)

DLGS News
Newspaper Deliver y Ser vices

Reliable Deliveries 
Seven Days A Week

Call  Lesley at  DLGS News on 
07876 544070 to place your order
Support your local village ser vices

All aspects of Carpentry & Joinery 
undertaken by time served quality tradespersons.

Supply and fit or fit only;
Kitchens, Doors, Built-in wardrobes, 

Laminate or solid wood flooring, Purpose made Joinery, 
Replacement stair parts, Loft ladders, All roofing, 

Loft conversions, Decking, Fencing, 
UPVC Fascias soffits and windows, Conservatories, 

Garden storage/Summer houses.

10% DISCOUNT WITH THIS ADVERT
Contact 01865 391110 or 07831 773804, 07885 266965

GT CARPENTRY LTD,UNIT 116, 
GROVE BUSINESS CENTRE GROVE OX12 9FA

Thames Valley & Chiltern 
Air Ambulance Trust 

Charity Number: 1084910 

The Thames Valley Air Ambulance provides a life saving 
service seven days a week, 365 days a year, covering 
the three counties we serve, Berkshire, Oxfordshire and 
Buckinghamshire. 
Whatever the emergency, the air ambulance is a vital 
service aimed to bring rapid medical intervention and, 
where necessary, transport patients to hospital to receive 
treatment best suited to aid their recovery.  To date the 
air ambulance has responded to over 10,600 medical 
emergency missions helping to save lives. 
But you can help us as much as we help you ... The 
Trust is a charity which receives no funding from Central 
Government or the National Lottery and needs to raise 
the £2 million required to cover our annual running costs.  
We rely entirely on the generosity of the public and local 
businesses in the form of donations, fundraising, legacies 
and sponsorship.Community fundraising is the backbone 
of TVAC’s work. It contributes considerable funds to our 
financial targets and bonds the people we serve to the 
service we provide.
The majority of fundraising events are organised by 
our supporters – whether they are community groups, 
golf clubs, pubs and clubs, individuals, families and 
businesses.
Lottery  
Win £1000.00 every Wednesday and save a life?  Then 
join our TVAC Lottery, or perhaps become one of our 
Volunteers.  Interested?  Then please call us on: 0300 
999 0135.
Book a Talk
If you would like your Company, Club, Association, 
Branch or Society to learn more about the air ambulance, 
do please call us and ‘Book a Talk’. We have a dedicated 
team of volunteers and staff who are only too pleased to 
share their knowledge and passion of the Trust with you.  
We can tailor our talks to your requirements and always 
have the time for questions and answers.  We have our 
own material together with the necessary projection 
equipment. Although we do not charge a fee for our talks, 
a donation would be appreciated.
Please call 0300 999 0 135 or email info@tvacaa.org.  
www.tvacaa.org

WE RELY ON YOU - SO YOU CAN RELY ON US 

Quaffers’ Offers
When deciding what to quaff, why not 

find out if it’s on special offer? 
Quaffers’ Offers is an 
easy-to-use website, 

watching all major supermarkets and 
off-licences for wine bargains. 

Search your local store 
without picking up the car keys 

or seize your favourite wine 
when it’s marked down!

www.quaffersoffers.co.uk
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Marcham Baptist Church
(Packhorse Lane)

Sunday Morning Worship  
at 10.30 am 
(Communion every first Sunday)

For further information on church activities:
Contact 	 Mr R Barrett 	 01865 391356
	 Mr W Dyer 	 01235 814986
Marcham Baptist is affiliated to the Baptist Union of Great Britain

Getting in shape can be dangerous. According to one report, 
the two most hazardous methods middle-age Europeans use 
to keep fit are riding a bike and playing football. Last year over 
209,000 people were injured riding bikes or playing football.

Why do people risk injury to stay or to get physically fit? 
Because they see some benefit, like feeling better, maintaining 
the body structure they want, or living longer. They are willing to 
endure the sweat and tears it may take to get that heart pumping 
and those weak muscles working.

The Bible says bodily exercise profits us a little, but it also says 
our greater responsibility is to exercise spiritually (1 Timothy 4:8). 
Do we have the same determination as those bikers and footballers 
who are risking pain and injury to get in shape?

The real danger comes when we don’t get in shape spiritually. 
Unless we experience some gain in our relationship with the Lord, 
we’ll know the pain of broken fellowship and lack of spiritual 
effectiveness.

The good thing about spiritual exercise is that it helps us in 
this life and in the life to come (v.8). 

Bory Pilgrim

We pray God’s blessing for each one of you 
in the coming Year

Our speakers this month are

3rd January 	 to be announced 
10th January 	 Mrs. Pat Band of Witney
17th January	 to be announced
24th January	 Mr. Roger Frith of Wantage Baptist Church
31st January	 Mr. Bob Hazell of Wantage Baptist Church

Everyone welcome



All Saints’ and St. Luke’s   

Parish Page 
 Dear Friends, 

A very happy New Year! 

A new year begins! I wonder if you have great expectations 
of this year? I wonder  if you make New Year resolutions –
hoping against hope that somehow you will be able to do 
what you resolve to do? I wonder what your ‘track record’ 
is like with such resolutions? Perhaps I shouldn’t ask! 

The New  Year  can  be  time  for  looking  back  and  looking 
forward,  of  ‘taking  stock’,  reviewing  where  we  are,  of 
where we would like to be, all things being equal. Yet none 
of us knows for sure what lies ahead. Experience shows us
that whilst we can have hopes and dreams, we don’t know 
what  is  really  going  to  happen.  For  some  of  us  that  is  a 
scary thought – like setting out on a journey without a map 
or  satnav. Many people don’t  like  surprises, we prefer  to 
know, so that we can be prepared. Life has many elements 
of faith. 

There is a song of faith that includes the following phrases:

‘I know who holds the future, and He’ll guide me with His 
hand;  with  God  things  don’t  just  happen,  by  Him 
everything  is  planned;  so  as  I  face  tomorrow,  with  its 
problems large or small, I trust the God of miracles, give to 
Him my all.’ 

We  can  trust God with  this New Year,  so  let’s encourage 
one another to renew our trust, to strengthen and deepen 
our faith, and to look out for one another as the weeks go 
by. We can depend on God’s love whatever lies round the 
next proverbial corner of life, and His love is for sharing. 

I wish you all a happy and peaceful New Year. 

 

With my warmest New Year greetings 

Revd Richard Zair 

January calendar: 

A Christian Foundations course: 
We are starting this course in the New Year. If 
you would value going over some of the 
foundations of the Christian faith you would be 
most welcome to come along. The dates are: 
January: 11th and 18th ; Feb.:8th and 22nd ; March: 8th 
and 22nd ; April:19th ; May:10th and 24th ; June: 7th and 
21st ; July: 5th  
Time: 7.30pm – 9.00pm 
Venue:  1 All Saints’ Close, Marcham OX13 6PE 
Interested? Please contact the Revd Richard Zair 
01865 391319 
Parish events: 

Sunday 3rd January 
Christingle Service at All Saints’ at 4pm 

 

Tuesdays 
10am Toddlers Group 
at All Saints Church 

 

TAG 
4 15 – 5 15pm at Buildings Farm 

for years 7, 8 and 9  
  

Wednesdays 
10 30am Holy Communion 

at Duffield Place 
 

12 noon Café 
at Sports Scouts and Social Club 

 

 Fridays 
5 30pm Friday Club at church 
for Primary Age children 

  

Saturdays 
8 30am Men’s Breakfast 
2 January, 6 February 

at Sports Scouts and Social Club 
 

Sundays 
4 ‐5pm ASK at Buildings Farm 

for years 5, 6 and 7 
 

St. Luke’s, Garford 
Holy Communion on  
3 January, 7 February 

 

Parish people: 
In memoriam:  

Geoffrey (Jack) Dix (11 December) 
of Fettiplace Road 

We extend our sympathy to his widow Jean  
and all his family 

Prayer of the Month: 

Almighty God, 
as we begin this New Year, please strength our faith and 
trust in You, that we might know You in the daily course of 
life. Please guide us, guard us and provide for us, that our 
lives may reflect the wonder of Your love, and the joy of 
Your presence; 
through Christ, Your Son, our Saviour. Amen. 




